# February 2022

Councillors held a Zoom meeting on the 22<sup>nd</sup> February 2022 with Cllr E Evans presiding, apologies received from Cllr Sion Evans, Cllr Holgate and Cllr Pugh-Davies, Cllr D Evans was absent.

Minutes were read and confirmed.

## MATTERS ARISING FROM JANUARY'S MEETING

Jubilee funding/activities – Cllr Duffey to check with the Ffrindiau Cae Chware and the school to see if they are doing anything. It was proposed that £50 is given to Menter Silian for barbecue supplies and if other requests come in, we discuss then, all councillors agreed.

Flexibus issue – Clerk contacted them requesting that they turn around and pick up – successful response.

Couple requested joining our meeting to introduce themselves as they are intending on submitting a planning application – clerk to respond thanking them and advise them to go through Ceredigion planning and could meet them in one of the activities.

## **PLANNING**

Planning for an extension in Ysgol y Dderi – No objections

### **CORRESPONDENCE**

Charity requests for Ysgol y Dderi, Neuadd Goffa Llangybi, Menter Silian, Welsh Air Ambulance, Bro Dderi YFC and Ceredigion YFC. Community Council to pay Menter Silian's insurance. Cllr Duffey requested a donation, it was agreed to that we pay for the inspection on their behalf. Menter Silian has sent in a request for financial help towards the Eisteddfod activities/decoration – this will be discussed at a later date. Cllr Evans mentioned that the Tractor run was already donating £1,000 to the Wales Air Ambulance, so it was decided not to donate. (Tractor run didn't donate to Wales Air Ambulance)

#### **AUDIT/FINANCE**

#### FINANCE

### **ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

Clerk to see regarding the phonebox in Betws – branch issue.

Phonecall received regarding trees in Betws – Council is finding out ownership, so it is being dealt with.

Cae Chwarae – They had a very constructive meeting and have a rota with jobs to do.

Clerk to send a 'Welcome Home' card to Mair Spate.

Odwyn is retiring in May from the County Council after 23 years – Cllr Eryl Evans will be standing in his place. Election will be held on 5<sup>th</sup> of May.

It was raised that Goetre Isaf are building a big extension at the back of the house again without planning, Cllr O Davies to report this to the planning department.

Purdah starts on 14<sup>th</sup> April to 5<sup>th</sup> May

Next meeting Tuesday March 29<sup>th</sup> at 7.30p.m.